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PCC Members

Margaret Allcocck

Graham Allcock                  Church fabric and Churchyard officer

Ros Boar                             Safeguarding  officer

Lynda Boyle                        Treasurer and Electoral Roll officer

Christine Crossman             Secretary

Tony Edelsten                      Deanery Synod Representative.

Jean Thompson

There is no Church Warden

The PCC meetings have been well attended.

There are 10 members on the Electoral Roll.

At the beginning of the year we sadly lost Janet Church, she is very much missed.

There has been 2 baptisms,1 wedding,3 funerals and 4 burials of ashes.

The service pattern has been working well. Graham Allcock is providing music when Brenda Pawsey the organist cannot attend.

The Christingle and Carol service was well attended as was Christmas morning service.There has also been joint services with the Methodists.

Open the book is continuing to happen at Freethorpe and Reedham Schools, which is very much enjoyed by the children.

Ladies Christian Link is now only meeting during the Summer months as members do not want to come out during winter evenings, meetings are now held at the home of Lynda Boyle. Tess Trueman  a key member of the group sadly passed away during the summer.

The Round Tower society visited in July and gave us an interesting talk.

Contact is still being maintained with the Cooper family in America. Also regular contact is happening with Mike and Tara Bickerdike who left the area in November.

The rota for flowers and cleaning is still working well.

Safeguarding

There are no issues  . All the PCC have now completed the new safeguarding training.

Fundraising

There were 2 fundraising events during the year,a table top sale in the village hall in the summer and a coffee morning in December. Neither of these events were very well attended.

We received money from Acle Farmers market and the Norfolk Churches Trust bike ride.

A harvest supper was held in the village hall which was enjoyed by all.

Parish Share

£5751 of the £8392 was paid.

Kate Ashcroft was the independent examiner for the church accounts.

The churchyard  looked a bit of a mess at the beginning of the summer, but it has improved since.A new contractor has been found to cut the grass. Trees have been a problem with broken branches, work to be done on the cedar tree in 2024.

A new notice board was purchased for the church yard.

Church Fabric

Some tiles on the church roof are waiting to be replaced, due to storm damage, scaffolding will be needed so this will be paid for by insurance. Work was completed at end of year.

Thanks go to Richard Church and the late Michael Rose for opening and closing the church every day.

PCC Secretary

